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267-285-0553 / secretary@greenstreetfriendsmeeting.org Office hours: 9:30–12:30 Mon.–Fri. /website greenstreetfriendsmeeting.org
 First Day Meeting for Worship



10:30 am
 First Day School 





10:30–11:15 am 

 Wednesday morning Meeting for Worship
   

8:30–9:00 am with GSFS
 First Sunday evening Meeting for Worship


6:30–7:00 pm at Stapeley Hall

April 2014  
Sunday, 6th
       9:30 am
               Breakfast with a Friend—Volunteer needed


       Rise of Meeting      Coffee Hour— Selette James & volunteer needed



       12:00 noon
   Care & Counsel Committee Meeting
Saturday, 12th
      8:30 - 12:00 noon. GSFS/GSMM Intergenerational Clerking Workshop





   (Please see the About F/friends section)

Sunday, 13th
      9:15 am

    Second Sunday Forum-no information as of print time



     Rise of Meeting
   Coffee Hour— Charlotte Anderson/Jonathan Perry
Sunday, 20th
       9:15 am
                   Property Committee Meeting 





 Monthly Meeting Lunch—Chris/Robin Mohr 



       12:45 pm
               Meeting for Worship with Attention to Business
Sunday, 27th          9:15 am

     Friendly Bible Study



       Rise of Meeting
    Coffee hour—Lori Sinitzky and Gabe Ehri





( 
      Minutes of Monthly Meeting for Business Held Third Month 16, 2014

At Green Street Monthly Meeting of the Religious Society of Friends, held at 45 West School House Lane, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania, on Third Month 16, 2014:

We gathered at approximately 12:50 pm for worship. 

2014.03.01
The Clerk read the 3rd Query from Philadelphia Yearly Meeting Faith and Practice on Spiritual Nurture, Ministry, and Religious Education.

How do we teach about Quaker practices in business and worship and their importance to the functioning of our Meeting community?  In what ways do we support each other in order to seek God’s will and act upon our understanding of truth?

One Friend reflected upon those opportunities that were available to exercise and develop their spiritual fitness level.


2014.03.02
The agenda was reviewed and approved.  
One Friend suggested that we invite someone familiar with the PYM strategic planning process to speak to our community.  Friends agreed. JoAnn Seaver and Anthony DiGiovanni, Clerk, will explore this opportunity and schedule a visit when possible.

2014.03.03
First Day School Report. Catherine White reported.

Catherine read a reflection on the state of our First Day School program. The size of the groups fluctuate, but can at time challenge the teaching resources available.  We have a large new group of very young children.  We also seem to be losing contact with many of our older students.  What different kinds of activities and service projects might meet the needs of older program participants better than the traditional First Day programs? Key members of the Committee are all experiencing transitions in their lives.  Catherine and her family will be moving to Champaign Urbana, IL., at the end of the school year. 

Friends acknowledged the realities of young adult lives today and the common challenge of keeping high school aged folks involved Monthly Meetings. Some reflected upon the importance of connection with the larger Quaker teen community through PYM and FGC programs. Germantown Meeting has had success in offering a once a month evening program.  Friends suggested hosting an evening party with pizza where parents will strongly support teen participation and where the young people will provide input on the shape of programs that would meet their needs.  The committee will contact parents and seek the input of our young Friends on this idea and whether they would prefer an event at the Meetinghouse or in the home of one of our members.

The children belong to the whole Meeting.  Friends were encouraged to reflect on how they might step forward to support the program at this time.


2014.03.04 
Nominating Committee. Anne Bayless reported.

Anne brought forward the names of three people recommended to the Meeting by the School Committee for membership on the Green Street School Committee.

These names will be put forward this month for approval next month.

There are currently 11 members on the School Committee and they are interested in growing that number in a sustainable way.  Quaker school guidelines require that at least 50% of the members be Quaker, which will be true with the approval of these nominations.

The Meeting received the following names:

Melody Regino, current member of the GSFS staff.  

Megan Kafer, Quaker, former employee of Penn Charter. 

Chip Linehan, current parent.

The School Committee has not historically been organized around wealth and fundraising skills and experience.  In light of the upcoming capital campaign, these nominations will bring new skills while still naming people who care deeply about education issues and strongly support the mission of the School.  The School Governance committee is deeply interested in increasing the racial diversity on the Board, though all three of these nominations are European Americans.

Anne reported that the Green Street Nominating Committee has been working hard to identify a person to serve as Clerk of the School Committee, interviewing a number of Green Street members who have experience with the School Committee as well as interest and time to serve in this capacity.  Historically the Clerk of the School Committee has been a member of this Meeting and clearly that would be the best result going forward.  The Nominating Committee asked how Friends would feel about having either a Friend or a non-Friend who is not a member of this Meeting be named as Clerk of the School Committee.

Friends agreed that the strong preference would be for this position to be filled by a member of the Meeting and if not a member of the Meeting by a Quaker.  Many Friends stated that they would prefer to have the position filled by the right person with the right skills rather than have it simply be filled by a member of the Meeting. Concerns were expressed about how this might affect the strength of the relationship between the School and the Meeting. One Friend raised up the way power and authority shows up in organizations and the difference between being a chair of an organization and the clerk of one.  Friends asked what do we need to do to release Friends of Meeting responsibilities and to provide them with the support that they need so that core tasks of the Meeting can be taken care of?  How can the Meeting ensure that the strength of the School/Meeting relationship is maintained.  Anthony DiGiovanni stated that he sees the primary responsibility for this work lies with the Clerk of the Meeting.

2014.03.05 
Sustainable 19144. Susan Christian reported with show and tell.

Sustainable 19144 is at work building the Kin-dom of God here on earth and in our local community.  Susan shared a picture of her work, showing all the relationships that she is forming.  She shared exciting new opportunities collaborating with Judy Wicks, founder of the White Dog Café and internationally known sustainability activist.  She is sustained by Cornell West’s vision that “Justice is what love looks like in public.” The outer ring of her work is made up of all the community organizations that she is working with.  The inner rings are made up of myriad individual relationships, issues, and initiatives that she is involved with.  She is now a very part-time employee of the Germantown Life Enrichment Center.  She carries a particular concern for including and supporting people of color and people raised poor in this work.

Susan expressed gratitude for her support committee for their encouragement to care for herself.  The Meeting expressed great love for Susan and deep appreciation for her work.

2014.03.06 FCNL Working Group.
A group of Friends met this morning to bring forward recommendations that the Meeting might send to Friends Committee on National Legislation for their legislative priorities for the coming Congress.
The time being late and the proposal from the FCNL Working Group being fresh and unrefined, the Meeting agreed to put this item off and to hold a special called meeting at 9:15 am on March 30th, the fifth first day of this month to receive and deliberate on these recommendations. 


2014.03.07 These minutes were approved.

Friends adjourned in worship around 3:10 pm agreeing to meet again at the appointed called time on Third Month 30, 2014. 






Anthony DiGiovanni, Presiding Clerk






Walter Hjelt Sullivan, Recording Clerk

Members present: Charlotte Anderson, Anne Bayless, Susan Christian, Doris Clinkscale, Anthony DiGiovanni, Robert Dockhorn, Gabriel Ehri, Neal Fordham, Jim Glackin, Andy Jickling, Cheryl McFadden, Chris Mohr, Sharon Mullally, JoAnn Seaver, Traci Hjelt Sullivan, Walter Hjelt Sullivan, William Van Stone, Margaret Walters, Catherine White 

Gail Woodbury: Meeting Secretary. 
                                                           About our F/friends

                         (News and announcements of concern to the Meeting)
All Friends and friendly folks are invited and heartily encouraged to come to Wesley Enhanced Living at Stapeley in Germantown on Sunday, April 6.  The monthly Friendly First potluck evening meal, starting at 5 pm in the Recreation Room, will be followed by a half hour Meeting for Worship in the Parlor. As always, anyone and everyone in the Philadelphia Quarter is welcome and wanted. Tricia Walmsley of Chestnut Hill MM is Philadelphia Quarterly Meeting’s coordinator-in-general for the Friendly Firsts (walmsley127@verizon.net or 215-248-1514). 
GSFS/GSMM Intergenerational Clerking Workshop

Come join us as we connect the Meeting and the School on Saturday,
 April 12, 8:30 - 12:00 noon. We will hold a morning workshop with
 intergenerational activities that highlight the role of clerking and the
 other roles in Meeting for business, followed by a great lunch. Deborah 
Fisch, FGC's Associate Secretary for Programs and Traveling Ministries
 has planned the event with Gabbreell James, Lori Sinitzky, Cheryl 
McFadden, and teachers and staff from the School. Deborah will join us 
for the workshop and provide the lead presentation. All meeting members,
students and teachers from the school, as well as parents are welcome, 
ages nine and above. 
Please RSVP to Sharon Mullally at sharon.mullally@gmail.com
Saturday, April 12, Interim Meeting at Arch Street Meeting House, 9:00 am - 1:30 pm
Gather at 9 am and the meeting begins at 9:30 am. Parking is available at the Arch Street Meeting House.  For more information, check the Interim Meeting page on the PYM website (http://www.pym.org/interim-meeting) where the agenda and advance documents are usually available one week in advance of Interim Meeting.
Saturday, April 12, Junior Interim Meeting, 9:30 am to 1:30 pm.

Junior Interim Meeting, at Arch St. meeting house is an opportunity for Philadelphia Yearly Meeting’s children to take part in God’s Big Idea for them. Junior Interim Meeting builds on the Children’s Priority, a calling that the children of PYM hear as a group, and address with Quaker business methods. Join an amazing group of kids doing their work and having a great time!  For more information, www.pym.org/calendar/events/junior-interim-meeting-3, or contact Benjamin Camp at 215-241-7228 or bcamp@pym.org.
                                         [[[[[[[[[[[[

                  The Fourth Query on Care for the Meeting Community

Care for one another

Are love and unity maintained among us? When conflicts exist, are they faced with patience, forbearance, and openness to healing? Are avenues for exploring differences kept open? To what extent does our Meeting ignore differences in order to avoid possible conflicts?

Is the Meeting a safe, loving place? When we become aware of someone’s need, do we offer assistance? Are the meetinghouse and the Meeting property physically accessible to all?

Do all adults and children in our Meeting receive our loving care and encouragement to share in the life of our Meeting, and to live as Friends? Do we truly welcome newcomers and include them in our Meeting community?

When a member's conduct or manner of living gives cause for concern, how does the Meeting respond?

How does our Meeting keep in touch with all its members?

Am I ready to offer assistance as part of my religious community serving its members? Am I equally willing to accept graciously the help of others?
Do I recognize and face disagreements and other situations that put me in conflict with others? Do I manifest a spirit ready to give or receive forgiveness?
Do I treat adults and children alike with respect and without condescension? Is my manner with visitors and attenders to my Meeting one of welcome?
Care in my home

(This set of personal queries may be helpful for the family to consider within the family setting. Families may also wish to explore other General Queries as part of regular family worship.)

Is my home a place where all members of the family receive affection and understanding, and where visitors are welcome? Do I choose recreation and a manner of living that enriches the body, mind, and spirit; and shows a high regard for family, community, and creation?
Is our family prepared to discuss such sensitive topics as death, faith, money, even sex and drugs, in a manner that allows openness and honesty, and also direction?
How do I help to arrange life at home so that there is an opportunity for all to learn and absorb by example what it means to live a life of Spirit-led commitment?
                                        [[[[[[[[[[[[ 
                                   News and Announcements
Workshops and/or Short Courses at Pendle Hill

For more information about any of these weekends, call Pendle Hill at (610) 566-4507 or (800) 742-3150, ext. 3, or visit www.pendlehill.org. Matching scholarships are available; please call. 
(Please go to their website, pendlehill.org, or call them for more information.) 


April 5 - Oct.11
Organic Gardening— Experience Pendle Hill’s half-acre organic garden through seven months of the growing season in this dynamic 7-day course.

April 11-13      Using Class and Race Awareness to Strengthen Social Action 

April 25-27
 Building Organizational Trust: Finding Ways to Work with and through Others
May 9-11
 A Language for the Inward Landscape

May 11-15
In the Life and Power of God: On the Spiritual Journey with Early Friends
2014 Cary Lecture features William Graustein

Bill Graustein will present the seventh annual Cary Lecture at Pendle Hill on Monday, April 7, at 7:30 pm in the Barn. He will speak about Prophets and Nonprofits--Tending Quaker Seeds in Secular Soil. The Cary Lecture honors the late Stephen G. Cary, who was a much-loved member of Germantown Meeting, as well a life-long humanitarian and activist. Pendle Hill is a Quaker study, conference, and retreat center in Media, PA. For information and directions, go to www.pendlehill.org

Stewardship of Financial Resources Thread Gathering, Saturday, April 19, 9:30 am - 3:30 pm, Chestnut Hill Friends Meeting. An opportunity for grounding and skills development for Friends who are active in raising and stewarding money in our meetings. For more information, www.pym.org/calendar/events/stewardship-of-financial-resources-thread-gathering.
Registration and refreshments are available beginning at 9:00 am. The program begins at 9:30 am.
Lunch is potluck with salad and drinks provided by the Yearly Meeting For more information, go to pym.org. Childcare available with pre-registration by 4/5 Location: Chestnut Hill Friends Meeting, 20 E. Mermaid Lane, Philadelphia, PA 19118
Peace & Social Concerns Thread Gathering, Saturday, April 26, 9:30 am - 3:30 pm, Reading Meeting, 108 N. 6th Street Reading Pa. 19601. An opportunity for grounding and skills development for Friends who are pursuing peace and justice with our meetings. For more information, www.pym.org/calendar/events/peace-social-concerns-thread-gathering.  From the editor: General directions to Reading Meeting are 76W then 176N. About 1 hr. 15 min. driving time.  
From the editor: I have been to both the Fiscal Thread Gatherings and the Worship & Ministry Thread Gatherings. I highly recommend that you go to whatever Thread Gathering(s) covers the areas of your concerns.
Yellow Fever in Philadelphia-1793, Arch Street Brown Bag Lecture Series. Tuesday, April 29, 11:45 am - 1 pm, Arch Street Meeting House. Prior to the construction of the Arch Street Meeting House in 1804, the grounds were first used as a burial ground. Pack a lunch and join us to learn about the history of the grounds and Quakers during the Yellow Fever Epidemic with Nancy Gibbs, retired Director of Arch Street Meeting House and member of Valley Friends Meeting. Learn more at www.pym.org/calendar/events/yellow-fever-in-philadelphia-1793-an-arch-street-brown-bag-lunch-lecture.

PYM Annual Sessions 2014, July 23-27, Muhlenberg College, Allentown, PA 

Worship is a door to love. Registration opens April 30. Plan to join other Friends as Philadelphia Yearly Meeting joins together in worship and love, guided by Spirit to conduct our business, listen with one another, and enjoy the fellowship of our time together in Annual Sessions. To learn more visit www.pym.org/annual-sessions-2014, or contact Tricia Coscia, Sessions and Volunteer Coordinator, sessions@pym.org, 215 241-7238.

PYM Youth Program Internship, Apply now for winter/spring 2014 (Some are still open.)
An opportunity for young adults. This program offers valuable experience to young adults by involving them in one of the youth programs of the yearly meeting. As an award for their service, interns receive $500 towards their participation in Quaker events or on experiences of professional development toward Quaker service.  For more information, www.pym.org/volunteering/ongoing-volunteer-opportunities/program-volunteers/featured-program-opportunities/youth-program-internship or contact Tricia Coscia, PYM Sessions and Volunteer Coordinator, volunteers@pym.org, 215 241-7238.  

Humor Corner: 
A Recently Spotted Bumper Sticker Lord, help me to be the person my dog thinks I am.
Q: How many witches does it take to change a light bulb?  A: Into what?
Quote Corner: (5 a.m.) Something is happening around me: the dark is less dark, the silence is less deep. Even the air is changing. It is damper, sweeter. Morning is at hand. Light will soon come flowing over the edge of the world, bringing with it the day. What a gift! Whether wrapped in streamers of color or folded in tissues of mist, it will be mine to use in ways that I can foresee and in those that are unexpected. The day will make its own revelation, bring its own challenge; my part will be to respond with joy and gladness.

Elizabeth Yates, 1976 PYM Faith & Practice
The submission deadline for the May newsletter is 9:30 am on Friday, April 18. 
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